Annual Meeting of the Windjammer Homeowners Association
November 5, 2022

The 2022 Annual Meeting of the Windjammer Homeowners Association was called to order at 3:49 p.m. by Mark Hrdlichka on Saturday, November 5, 2022, at Library 21C.  Final total showed 73 homes represented (37 by proxy).  There were enough homes represented for a quorum. 

Marl Hrdlichka, President, presented the agenda for the 2022 Annual Meeting and introduced current Board members and volunteers.  

Mark thanked all board members and made an appeal to the residents for more board members and board volunteers.

Proposed covenant changes were discussed:

Mark discussed the vote required for allowing chickens in the neighborhood. There are 7 more votes required. 

The other pending vote that was discussed was to allow the RVs, Campers, and ATVs behind the fence but still visible above the fence line.

Ashlin Wilson, the treasurer, presented the updated budget. Actuals updated as of 10/27/2022. Online payments are now accepted with a 3% surcharge for every payment accepted. Transaction fees for online payments are approximately $2600 annually. There may be a possible increase per individual resident that chooses to pay online. Residents will be charged late fees past 15th of the month.

Mark Hrdlichka discussed the challenges of running an all-volunteer board. He is hopeful that the neighborhood community feels comfortable raising community concerns.

Brian Millburn, Approving Authority, discussed the purpose of this committee and how to submit approval. He did remind the residents of the new website and to not submit requests via the old website.  Maintenance of the paint, same colors, do not need to be requested for approval. There is a one-year timeline on completion of tasks once approved.  He also reminded homeowners that if they do not have a response in an appropriate amount of time, to reach out again via email.

Jonas Hedlind, Waste Coordinator, updated the residents on the current contract and the maintenance of the roll-offs for spring and fall clean-ups. The waste contract will probably increase, and the bid process will commence this spring.  

Ashlin presented for Mark Bailey, Covenant Coordinator. He handles the violations and communication from the private contractor. Ashlin reminded the homeowners that we need communication regarding the violation and how to proceed on improving the issue observed. If a neighbor observes something that is concerning, they may reach out to the neighbor or to the board to further investigate.

Landscape Coordinator was absent from the meeting and the brief report was reviewed.

Ashlin and Mark presented the open positions for the member of the board of position.

Laura Beauregard volunteered to assist the AA committee.

Marsha Madsen was running unopposed for the open board position and was appointed by default.

Annual Meeting was adjourned at 4:33PM.
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